STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD RESOLUTION NO. 84-6

CERTIFYING THE BEST MANAGEMENT PRACTICES DEVELOPED BY THE CITY OF BAKERSFIELD TO IMPROVE GROUND WATER QUALITY

WHEREAS:

- 1. The U. S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) awarded the State \$400,000 as part of the State's Phase IV 208 grant to conduct studies in the Tulare Lake Basin.
- 2. The Tulare Lake Basin Project included studies to be conducted by the City of Bakersfield.
- 3. The City of Bakersfield produced a final report, "Groundwater Quality Improvement Project: 2800 Acre Recharge Facility", that identified best management practices (BMPs) for improving ground water quality in the area.
- 4. The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region, reviewed and approved the report at their December 9, 1983 Board meeting.
- 5. The State Board has reviewed and considered the report and finds that it satisfies contract requirements.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

That the State Board:

- 1. Approves the City of Bakersfield's final report, "Groundwater Quality Improvement Project: 2800 Acre Recharge Facility," as completing requirements of the contract.
- 2. Certifies the BMPs contained in the reports as part of the State's 208 Areawide Waste Treatment Management Plan.
- 3. Directs staff to transmit the final report to EPA requesting their review and approval.

CERTIFICATION

The undersigned, Executive Director of the State Water Resources Control Board, does hereby certify that the foregoing is a full, true, and correct copy of a resolution duly and regularly adopted at a meeting of the State Water Resources Control Board held on January 19, 1984.

Michael A. Campos Executive Director